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August newsletter articles are due by July 23 
Thank you, Judy Henderson 

Daveôs Diary 
 
By the time that you receive this newsletter, I will officially be retired... according to the Book of 
Discipline of the United Methodist Church. However, the word 'retirement' can be very flexible in 
its definition. The dictionary defines retirement as the "point where a person stops employment 
completely." I do not see this term in my immediate future. The Indiana Conference of the UMC 
is allowing me to continue at Stidham UMC in 'retirement' for another year.  I believe that offi-
cially makes 'pre-tired'. This is the agreement that was put forth by both the SPRC and the 
Trustees earlier this year with the Bishop and Cabinet accepting this proposition. 

I had my yearly review last week with the District Superintendent Rev. Chris Newman-Jacobs 
and she stressed that I should to be preparing the SUMC congregation for a new minister as of 
July, 2016. I welcome suggestions as to your needs in my successor; the Cabinet will want to 
know the qualities you feel are important in a minister to best match the individual and the Sti-
dham community. 

During the next year however, I still have dreams and aspirations of growing SUMC. We need 
more community at SUMC. We need more people at SUMC. We need babies, youth, young 
families, seniors at SUMC. And I need your help to make it happen!  Please help me turn this 
dream into a reality to keep SUMC alive and thriving. We have MANY UN-CHURCHED people 
in our area and we can work together to increase our members. We can fill the pews 
each Sunday by simply mentioning our beautiful sanctuary with its' ongoing window restoration 
to people we see every day. Ideas for programs/changes to bring more community to Stidham 
are welcome. 
  
Thank you in advance for your help and understanding; 
 
 Dave 

P.S.  We are still looking for people, from Stidham and/or outside Stidham, to travel with us to 
Henderson Settlement Aug. 2-8 to construct a hay barn. We need all ages with this project. It 
involves hard work but also wonderful community as we work together and R&R together! 
Please give serious thought to joining us on this mission. It's a fun week away serving God 
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HEAR, HEAR YE!!  

 

COME JOIN THE CELEBRATION ON SUNDAY JULY 12, FOLLOWING WOR-

SHIP SERVICE TO CELEBRATE WITH BETTY GREENE AND HER FAMILY 

HER 90TH BIRTHDAY!  

 

GOD HAS BLESSED US 

WITH THIS WONDER- FUL 

LADY TO BE ABLE TO 

SPEND THE AFTER-
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I took a piece of plastic clay 
And idly fashioned it one day. 
And as my fingers pressed it, still 
It bent and yielded to my will. 
 
I came again, when days were passed. 
The bit of clay was hard at last. 
The form I gave it, still it bore, 

Hold high the torch! 
You did not light its glow ï  
óTwas given you by other hands, you know. 
óTis yours to keep it burning bright, 
Yours to pass on when you no more need 
light. 
For there are other feet that we must guide, 
And other forms go marching by our sides. 
Their eyes are watching every smile and tear, 
And efforts that we think are not worthwhile 

So that in turn theyôll hold it high and say, 
ñI watched someone else carry it this way.ò 
Hold high the torch! 
You did not light its glow ï 
óTwas given you by other hands, you know. 
I think it started down its pathway bright 
The day the Maker said, ñLet there be light.ò 
And He once said, who hung on Calvaryôs tree ï  
ñYe are the light of the world ï  

Go! ï Shine ï for Me.ò 

I took a piece of living clay 
And gently formed it, day by day 
And molded with my power and art 
A young childôs soft and yielding heart 
 
I came again when years were gone. 
It was a man I looked upon. 
He still that early impress bore. 

Iôll close with this prayer, also found in the same book as the poems. Its title is ñApples for a Teacher.ò 
 

ñLord, thank you for calling me to carry the torch of learning. Help me to hold it high, so itôs ï and Your 
ï light might spread into dark corners, banishing ignorance, prejudice and fear.ò 

 

Proverbs 22:6 tells us ï ñTrain a child in the way he should go and when he is old he will not turn away 
from it.ò  

 

We are all teachers by our actions and our words. God bless you. 
 

Love and prayers, 
 

Betty Greene 

The Musings of a Teacher 
 

There have been many joys in my life. One of the most rewarding is doing for others. As a child I 
would read to my sister, setting her in a chair to be my pupil. I wanted to be a teacher from the time I 
started to school. My elementary school teacher was just one step below God in everything I did. A 
college education was not to be a part of my maturing but other opportunities came my way. Being a 
teachersô helper inspired me. I was involved in the activities of my church. There was always a need 
for Sunday school teachers. Vacation Bible School offered another way to satisfy my need to teach. 
I ministered to third through sixth graders. I have fond memories of those I engaged in discussion 
and I had a great time learning to know them. There is a poem I feel expresses my thoughts. I would 
like to share it with you today. 

 
 

I am older now and adults are the center of my teaching. They are so rewarding. I learn more than I 
teach. My days of teaching are coming to a close. I extend this invitation ï come take part in Sunday 
mornings Children Story time, Childrenôs Church, or adult Bible Study and adult Sunday school. 

 

There is another poem that says that so much more eloquently. Iôd like to share it with you.  
 



4 

 

 

 

 

A NOTE FROM NOBLE KIZER WHO IS IN CHARGE OF OUR HELPING HANDS FUNS 

 
The Helping Hand Fund is your churchôs program to help individuals, or families, who need help, partic-
ularly  emergency situations. The Fundôs purpose is to assist the members of your congregation who 
need support, for example, with utility payment, medical bills, food needs, and other personal concerns. 
 
Secondly, we offer the same for people in the townships in the surrounding areas: Jackson, Randolph, 
Union, and Wea. Occasional requests for assistance by those outside of these townships are rarely 
considered. 
 
The HHF is supported by our memberôs contributions in the Bible Study and Thursday Prayer Group 
meetings. All other members are otherwise requested on the first Sunday of each month to contribute, 
during our Communion Service. This is a ñfree willò donation which may be made by using the enve-
lopes in the pews and placing them in the Offering Plates. Just put ñHHFò and your name on the enve-
lope to receive credit for your generosity. This contribution, of course, is tax deductible. 
 
The Helping Hand Committee thanks everyone for their help. 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

*********************************************************************************  
 

BIBLE STUDY PROGRAM  
 

Every Monday night  at 6:30pm and Tuesday morning at 10:00am, Pastor Dave has a Bible 
Study.  
 

He is a Great Teacher of the Bible!  Come join us!!  
 

 We are finishing up Revelations and will be starting the Book of Acts!  
 
################################################################################## 

 
CHILDRENôS CHURCH TEACHERôS ARE NEEDED 

 
The job is very easy.  Pastor Dave has a lesson on the table for use each Sunday or you can 
do something on your own. Supplies are available in the cabinet that you may need to use. 
It is  less that an hour and is very rewarding to work with the children. 
We need 2 people to volunteer and with the two of us you would only have to serve 1 Sunday 
a month. 
 

There will not be Childrenôs Church the month of July as Arletta 
and Judy are taking some time off. It will begin again on Sunday 
August  9. 
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Stidham UMC 

                          Attendance May 31st & June 2015 Weekly Giving 

 SS Totals Worship Totals 

05-31-2015 20 86 106 

06-7-2015 19 73 92 

06-14-2015 16 74 90 

06-21-2015 22 93 115 

06-28-2015 14 79 93 

June Totals 71 319 390 

 Budget Income Specials Total Deposit 

05-31-2015 $   2,804.55 $    804.00 $    3,608.55 

06-07-2015 $   3,182.25 $    244.00 $    3,426.25 

06-14-2015 $   3,208.50 $     80.00 $    3,288.50 

06-21-2015 $   2,021.75 $    500.00 $    2,521.75 

06-22-2015 $           .00 $26,063.31 $  26,063.31 

06-28-2015  $   3,700.50 $          .00        $    3,750.50 

June Totals $  12,113.00 $ 26,887.31     $  39,000.31 

May 2015 ð Income & Expenses 

General Acct 

JanðMay               

Income 

General Acct 

JanðMay               

Expenses 

 

Specials Acct 

JanðMay                

Income 

Specials Acct 

JanðMay                  

Expenses 

 $70,084.37 $57,240.96  $6,783.00 $5,977.00 

     

Checkbook                 
Totalð5-31-2015 

$  26,403.87  
Checkbook                

Totalð5-31-2015 
$  25,729.32 

Complete monthly reports are available. If you would like a copy                   
contact Paula in the church office: 765-474-2806 or                                                       

email: stidhamumc@yahoo.com 

 

        LET US BE THANKFUL FOR ALL THAT THE LORD PROVIDES US  WITH EACH AND EVERY DAY. 
         

        LETôS GIVE BACK GENEROUSLY TO THE LORD! 

 
ATTENTION PLEASE!! 

 
SUNDAY JULY 26, WE WILL HAVE WORSHIP SERVICE  

 
AT ELSTON PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH LOCATED AT: 

375 ELSTON ROAD 
LAFAYETTE, IN 

 
WORSHIP SERVICE IS AT 9:30AM 

 
 

PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND AND ENJOY THE FELLOWSHIP!! 
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JULY 4- - RAY COOGLE                                                                                JULY 1- - MIKE & MARCY HELMS 
 
JULY 5- - GLENDA BAUER                                                                           JULY 11- - PAUL & JOY DIETZ 
 
JULY 7- - GARY STANDIFORD                                                                     JULY 18- - PAT & LEE YODER 
 
JULY 9- - BRENDA HARDESTY                                                                    JULY 23- - GARY & CONNIE STANDIFORD 
 
JULY 10- - PASTOR DAVE                                                                            JULY 26- - DICK & JUDY BENEDICT 
 
JULY 11- - BETTY GREENE 
                  JOY DIETZ 
 
JULY 20- - DIANN ROBINSON 
 
JULY 23- - DAVID BROWN 
 
JULY 27- - BILL BYERS                                                                            
                                                                                                                       
JULY 28- - ARLETTA BROWN 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY                                JULY 2015                       HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 

PRAYER LIST 
 

Everyone needs prayer every day. Let us give thanks and ask God to be with those who are on our 
prayer lists and those going though personal struggles, health issues and other worries that they may 
have. Let us share our faith and show love to one another each and every day. 
 
Barb Landis, Ray Becker, Bill Emery and family, Cindy Lindstrom, Jill Plantenga and Family, Dick & 
Bonnie  Watts, Betty Greene and Family, Our Military,  Our World Leaders and those who are prayed 
for silently. 
 
                                                                     

THOUGHTS FOR THE DAY  
 

We can trust God to lead us to an abundant life.  
Christ gives us a new vision to spread His light to the world.  

How am I reflecting Christ thought my life?  
Jesus is still making triumphant arrivals.  
Joy comes from trusting Godõs love for us> 
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THINGS GOING ON IN THE CHURCH IN  JULY 1-31 

 
 

The 1st Sunday when we have communion is our ñHelping Hands Missionò. Please put your money in a pew 
envelope with your name, amt. and write ñHelping Handsò and put it in the offering plate. 
 
Bible Study- - Monday Night July 6,13,20,27 at 6:30pm 
 
Bible Study- - Tuesday Morning July 7,14,21,28 at 10:00am 
 
Lighthouse Prayer Group- - Thursday July 2,9,16,23,30 at 10:00am 
 
Betty Greeneôs 90th Birthday Party Sunday July 12 following Worship Service 
 
Worship Service will be at Elston Presbyterian Church Sunday July 26 at 9:30am (SEE PAGE 5) 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

MISSION PROJECTS 

                FOOD PANTRY ITEMS NEEDED FOR OUR GROCERY CART EACH MONTH 
  
Januaryï Donations of money-Make checks payable to Stidham UMC and mark your pew envelopes ñFood 
Pantryò                                                                          July-Macaroni & Cheese  
February-Canned Meat or Tuna                                   Augustï Paper Products               
March-Spaghetti sauce or Noodles (No Glass Jars)    September-Cash Donations   
Aprilï Paper Products                                                   October-Peanut Butter                                                 
May-Cash Donations                                                     November-Soup & Crackers 
Juneï Canned Fruit                                                       December-Oatmeal or Cereal 
When cleaning out your pantry if you have  you find something you donôt need, bring it in and put in the food 
cart. 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Lighthouse  House Prayer Group 

The labels collected are sent to Henderson Settlement. Please see the display in Fellowship Hall showing 
how each label is to be turned in. There is a basket  for you to put your labels in. 
There are  white sheets by the basket showing you what companies are participating. See display on table in 
Fellowship Hall. 
********************************************************************************************************************** 

 
POP TABS AND CANS FOR RILEY HOSPITAL Please leave them in Fellowship Hall and Kevin Fry will take 
care of  cashing them in. 
If you have any questions, please see Kevin. 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
                                                        

CARY HOME CRAFTS NEEDS    From-Jane Hand 
 
White glue or glue sticks          Wood picture frames           There is a box  on the table 
Construction paper                    Markers                                 In Fellowship Hall marked: 
Foam stickers                             Ribbon                                  Cary Home Craft Needs. 
Yarn & Pom Poms                      Buttons                                 Jane will deliver to them as 
Material pieces                           Twine                                     needed. 
Toilet paper tubes                      Beads                                        
Stamps and Ink Pads                 Pipe Cleaners                          Thank you         
Cross Stitch Thread                   Bead and Craft Kits                    
 


